
 

 

WHEREAS, public art enhances the City’s built environment and brings our 
community together; and 
 
 

WHEREAS, a partnership between the City of Westminster and Westminster 
Public Schools has resulted in the creation of art work for display on City traffic 
boxes; and 
 
 

WHEREAS, fifty-three young artists from grades one through twelve, 
representing five schools in our community, produced art works for the project; 
and 
 
 

WHEREAS, faculty and staff from Westminster Public Schools inspired and 
guided these students; and 

 
 

WHEREAS, the Mayor and City Councillors wish to recognize the faculty, 
staff, and students of Westminster Public Schools;  
 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Nancy McNally, Mayor of the City of Westminster, on 
behalf of the entire City Council and Staff, do hereby proclaim appreciation to the 
students, faculty, and staff of Westminster Public Schools for the art works to be 
used for the City’s artistic traffic box wrap project. 
 
 

Signed this 8th day of May, 2023. 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Nancy McNally, Mayor 
 




